Board of Education Oak’s Community Chat

School District of Oakfield
Oakfield Elementary School

January 21, 2013
Board Members Present

Robert Panzer
Paul Dercks 
Angie Patterson
Penny Kottke

Board Members-Absent

Ervin Kraft

Meg Murphy-Steinke 
John Nyhuis


Administration - Present
Pam Yoder

Joe Heinzelman
Board Secretary – Present

Jackie Hungerford

Student Representative -Absent
Michael Liebelt

Others - Present


John Barbeau

Travis Ernst

David Tackett

Tara Bass

Denise Nopper

Karl McCarty

Julie Tennie

Peter Williams

Kim Laabs

Don Schwoerer

Bonnie Schwoerer

Patrick Schwoerer
Others – Present

Sarah Laning

Terra Kind

Becky Vossekuil

Joel Kosloske
Terry Dietzel

Jodi Dietzel

Kirk Tapp

Leslie Moser

Liz Heider

Harold Heider

Paul Helm

Tom Nickols

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER BY THE PRESIDENT

     President Kottke called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  Roll call was taken and recorded above.

OAK’S COMMUNITY CHAT

     President Kottke opened the Oak’s Community Chat with a brief explanation of this month’s topic of discussion. 

     Mr. Ernst and Mr. Tackett shared the process that has taken place with the safety and security steps at the Oakfield Elementary and Jr/Sr High School building.   A review of the security system that was approved by the School Board at the January 14, 2013 school board meeting was shared.  Administrator Yoder also shared again the $5000 donation that we received to put toward the schools safety and security system.  Discussion along with questions and suggestions were shared with community members.  

Other questions that were asked:

· What about all the cards that will be out there?

· What kind of situations are you trying to protect by using these card readers?

· How safe does the staff feel?

· Will they continue to lock the classroom doors after the security system is put in place?

· Did we look into door releases for the classroom doors by pushing a button in an emergency situation all classroom doors will lock?

· When will this security system be put into place?

· Will the 6th Grade move up to the Jr/Sr High School?

· If they do remodel the Jr/Sr High School for this change will the high school still need extensive repair?

· What about the conflict for students wanting to take AP Chemistry and AP Biology?

· What about the letter that was sent out from Principal Heinzelman?

Next Community Chat will be on  February 18, 2013 at the Oakfield Elementary School from 6:30 –7:30 p.m.

ADJOURN

     Mr. Dercks, seconded by Mr. Panzer, moved to adjourn at 7:26 p.m.  Motion carried:  4 ayes, 0 noes, 3 absent

Respectfully submitted

Jackie Hungerford, Board Secretary

